## Last Rites Said For Mrs. Spooner

Funeral services were held at 2:30 p.m. Wednesday, Sept. 23, at the Smith Funeral Home for Mrs. Maxine Spooner, 38, wife of Frank S. Spooner, Rte. 3, who died early Monday morning at University Hospitals in Iowa City. She had been scriously ill for the past several months.

The Rev. J. Eugene Young, pastor of the Grinnell United Methodist Church, officiated at the services. Organist was Mrs. Willard Heffner.

Pallbearers were Loris Adkins, August DeLoof. Clair Fenner, Warren Johnson, LaVerne Loftin and Virgil Stone.

Burial was in Hazelwood cemetery.

Should friends desire, a memorial in Mrs. Spooner's name has been established at the Sheridan Methodist church.

The daughter of Davis and Gladys Huffman Maupin, Mrs. Spooner was born at Plymouth, Iowa, on April 16, 1932. She graduated from Rockford High School and was employed in Washington D.C., by the Federal government. Later she was employed in Denver, Colo.

While living in Denver, she was married to Frank S. Spooner at Raton, N. Mex. Mr. and Mrs. Spooner continued to live in Denver for a time before coming to Grinnell to farm in 1958.

Mrs. Spooner was a member of the Sheridan Methodist Church and the WSCS of the church and the L.G.T. neighborhood women's club.

Survivors include her husband, Frank; her three children—Michael Dean, 16, Steven Scott, 13, and Gary Lee, 8; her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Davis Maupin of Harlingen, Texas; and four brothers and one sister—Glen Maupin of Rockford. Dale Maupin of Mason City, Kenneth Maupin of New Hampton, Davis Maupin Jr. of Harlan and Mrs. Jim (Ada Beth) Powell of Harlan.

Kearing .